
 



2004 BOARD MEMBERS 

                                                              

 

President  
Mel Collings 
714-970-7194  
mrcollings@aol.com  
VP / Activities – Don Miller 
562-431-6494  
donmodela@adelphia.net 

Secretary - Bea Kalinowski 
714-996-7008 
higbea@sbcglobal.net 
Treasurer – Ginger Endy 
714-374-2222 
gendy@socal.rr.com 
Technical – Jean McMillan 
714-730-0544 
jean.mcmillan@sbcglobal.net 

Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland 
newsletter@ocmafca.org  
244 N Goldenspur Way,  
Orange 92869-4422 

Special Events/ 
Pancake Breakfast - Peggy Nunes 
562-694-9584 - Cell 562-397-8078 
Merchandising  
Colleen Schmidt 714-524-2659 
dt_schmidt@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

COMMITTEES 
ACCC Representative 
Larry Conkol 714-535-1411 
 

Car of the Month \ Programs 
Glenn Johnson 714-528-0891 
gsleasing@adelphia.net 
Ladies Friday Night Seminars  
Gerry McKinney & June Riha  
714-963-2724 – 714-556-4355  
(Gerry) lgmcspeed@earthlink.net  
(June) djriha@aol.com 
Election Chairperson 
Kathie Mc Call 
714-633-0946 
dkmccall@earthlink.net  
 
Scholarship--Dorothy Knox 
Knoxbox59@aol.com 
Sunshine & Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish 
714-999-0611 jprp60@aol.com 
 

Swap Meet 
Larry and Gerry McKinney 
714-963-2724 
lgmcspeed@earthlink.net 
Raffle 
John Graves 
949-497-3067 
johngraves4@cox.net 
Refreshments 
Chris Foster 562-987-2225 
 

Regional Representative 
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769 
onebootscooter@yahoo.com 
Roster/Directory 
Clay Willis 
claywillis@earthlink.net 
Web Master 
Rick Peterson 
webmaster@ocmafca.org 
 

Web Calendar Update 
Lew Lewis 
hglewis@cox.net 
 

Pancake Car Pictures Web Link 
ModelAFordPancakeBreakfast.com 
Web Master – Photographer 
Jim Dunn 
jim@jimdunnphotography.com 
 

Notes From Your P esiden   r t
Mel Collings. . . 
    
 
March 2004 
President's Letter 
 
Greetings 
 
It was a pleasure 
to see the large turn out at our last 
meeting.  We had more than seventy 
people in attendance.  Keep coming out 
and bring a spouse or friend.  Where 
else can you find a greater group of 
people with whom to spend a couple of 
hours? 
 
As usual, Tom Endy's seminar was a 
great success.  Thanks, Tom. 
 
The tour to the San Antonio Winery was 
dampened by the rain.  However, those 
Club members who braved the storm 
were well rewarded for attending.  
Thanks, Don Miller, for another fun 
tour. 
 
What a week Terry and I have just 
experienced!  One of the bypasses in my 
recent heart surgery failed.  The doctors 
had to do an angioplasty and insert two 
stents in the artery that had been 
bypassed.  Anyway, Terry was on her 
way to the hospital on the morning the 
heart procedure was to be performed on 
me, when a man in a pickup ran a red 
light and hit her broadside.  She was hit 
so hard it spun her new 350 Z 
completely around in the intersection.  
She was able to climb out the 
passenger's side.  She declined the 
emergency services because she told the 
officers she had to get to the hospital 
before my procedure started.  After she 
saw me, she then went immediately to 
the emergency room.  Shaken and 
bruised but she is going to survive! 
 
With our Pancake Breakfast coming up, 
we need a lot of help.  Please step up  
 

 
 
and volunteer your assistance where 
needed.  Why not call Peggy Nunes  
and ask her where she needs help or 
check with her at our next general 
meeting?  With Peggy in charge once 
again, we know that this year we will 
provide our Club members, our friends, 
and our guests with another 
outstanding Pancake Breakfast. 
 
LET'S KEEP DRIVING THOSE MODEL 
A's!!! 

 
 

 
        

        Sunshine and Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish, contact person 

 
 

Our "president & first lady" are both 
recuperating at home as of this writing.  
Mel & Terry, we all wish you speedy 
recoveries.  (Please see Mel's column) 
 
Lots of sunshine appeared in the 
McCall family, recently.  A new 
grandson made his debut Feb. 21, 
checking in at 5 lbs. 5 oz. Now, here is 
a real "Irish, Italian" name.....Giovanni 
Michael Patrick Grillo!!  Proud parents 
are Mike & Colleen (McCall) Grillo.  
Maybe even prouder are Grandma & 
Grandpa, Kathy & Dale. 
Congratulations to all! 
 
We offer our condolences to Patsy 
Fowler & family.  Member, Alfred Hart 
Fowler has passed away. They had 
moved to Sun Lakes last year & Alfred 
was often seen driving his Model A in 
the area. 
 
                    This Month’s Cover 
. 
 
 
 
                                  
                         Car is a 1930 Deluxe Coupe Model 45B                           
                                     Art work by AMH Graphics 
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Activity 
Schedule  

Don Miller 
don@homexx.com 

 (NOTE: * = UPDATED INFORMATION) 
 

Deadline for next Distributor is April 1, 2004  
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Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org   

Or mail to: 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
 

March 11 – 7:30 p.m. General Meeting at 
CHOC (see page 12) 

 
 

 
 
MAR 6 (SAT) Laguna Beach Veterans Parade. 
The Submarine Veterans of WWll and the Laguna 
Beach organization “La Playa” (which was founded 
by Alice Graves) is of the need for 5 Model “A’s” 
to help their members participate in the annual 
Laguna Beach Veterans parade. The parade is in the 
morning and all styles of Model “A” body styles are 
welcomed. Please call John Graves, (949) 497-3067 
or Lee Jackson, (714) 524-6155 for additional 
information. 
 
*MAR 14 (SUN) Homestead Museum, City of 
Industry.   
Sponsored by the Whittier A’s The Homestead 
Museum tour will leave Coco’s (Valley View and the 
22 fwy) at 9:30 on Sunday, March 14.  It will be a 
non-freeway trip to the City Of Industry.  The 
museum is surrounded by 6 acres of park-like 
landscaping.  It features a meticulously restored 
1870's country home constructed around an 1840's 
adobe and a 1920's Spanish mansion.  The tour lasts 
about 1 to 1 ½ hours.  Afterwards, we will picnic on 
the grounds.  There are 8 tables, so it might be 
helpful for some of you to bring chairs or a 
blanket to sit on.  Bring your eating utensils, 
drinks and a dish to share.  Bring either a 
hearty salad, a main dish or a dessert.  If 
potlucks are not "your thing," we have a list of 
eating places nearby. 

 
 
 
Mar 28 (SUN) OCMAFCA Pancake Breakfast 
VOLUNTEER. We need all the help we can get!!!! 
 
Mar 31 (WED) The Touring Club leaves for Australia 
Please see accompanying article on page 4. 
 
Apr 1-4 (THURS, FRI, SAT, SUN) 16th Annual 
Laughlin Tour sponsored by the Pomona Valley 
Model A Club. This event will be held at the Riverside 
Hotel & Casino. See Don Miller for registration forms. 
 
April 2, 3, 4 (FRI, SAT, SUN)  CCRG (Central 
California Regional Group) Jamboree, Bakersfield 
Model A Ford Club, P. O. Box 1616, Bakersfield, CA. 
93302. Registration forms are available on line at 
www.bakersfield-mafca.com or from Don Miller. 
Contact Gwen Riggs for hotel reservations 
 
May 1 ( SAT ) Swap Meet at VINTAGE FORD 
Details- Larry & Gerry McKinney 714-963-2724 
 
May 2 (SUN) Ford Fun Day at Santa Fe Dam hosted 
by the Santa Anita A’s. WE will need 3 or 4 people to 
volunteer to help operate the gymkhana. Please give 
your name to Don Miller. For more information please 
see Bev Marsh’s article appearing again on page 6 of 
this issue. 
 
May 2-9 (SUN through SUN) Cinco de Mayo in 
Mexico. You are invited to join the So. Ca. Model T 
Touring Club for a week in Mexico complete with 
government guards for our cars. Trip includes: Bus tour 
of Encinada local wineries, Model T & A tour across 
the hills to San Felipe for two nights at the Hotel 
Cortez on the beach. $485.00 per person (double 
occupancy) and includes: the bus wine tour, lunch on 
Tuesday, dinner and box lunch on Wednesday, Mexican 
liability insurance, two margarita parties, the bus and 
dinner in Mexicali and 7 nights in hotels including two 
nights in San Ysidro, CA (Sun, May 2 & Sat, May 9). 
Trailers may be left at the motel while on the tout. Since 
there are Model T’s this should be a relaxed trip.  
Information: John Knox at (562) 697-2545 
 
May 31 (MON) Memorial Day at Fairhaven Memorial 
Park. Model A’s should to arrive between 9:00 and 9:30 
AM so they can get parked in the display area. The 
ceremony will start at 10:30 AM. A free lunch will be 
provided for those in their Model A’s. 
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Activity Schedule 
(continued from page 3) 
 
June 3, 4, 5 & 6 (THURS THRU SUN)  
NCRG (Northern California Regional 
Group) Lodi, CA. See Don Miller for 
registration forms and Gwen Riggs for rooms. 
 
June 13 (SUN) Henry Ford Picnic in Santa Fe 
Springs sponsored by the Diamond Tread Chapter 
 
July 9, 10 & 10 (FRI, SAT & SUN) WINGS & 
WHEELS 
It’s time again to start planning for this event. There 
will be a sign up sheet at the next club meeting and at 
that time we would like to find out how many are 
planning to travel on Thursday and how many expect 
to go on Friday. For additional information please see 
Don Miller. For hotel rooms please contact Gwen 
Riggs. 
 
*Jul 11-17 MAFCA National Meet—Portland 
For Information contact: Sharon Johnson 
 
Sep 17-19 Rim of The World—Big Bear 
 
 
Australia 2004 Model A Tour  
                                           by Pieter Dwinger 
 
32-Model A’s, have been shipped from Long Beach, 
Houston and New York, for arrival in Sydney 
Australia just prior to March 24.   
Approximately 64-members of the Model A Tour 
Club will arrive in Sydney on March 21.  We will visit 
the greater Sydney area until the 24th when we will 
retrieve our Model A’s from the harbor. 
 
Each day, until April 4, we will be 
touring/traveling/sightseeing towards Adelaide, 
covering about 150-200 miles per day.  In Adelaide 
the cars and people will be loaded on a train for a 40-
hour trip to Perth.  Except for 4 brave souls who 
have opted to drive across Australia.  They will be 
driving 1000+ miles dodging the wildlife, and truck-
trains, that have sometimes 4-6 trailers behind them 
with no speed limit! 
 
 

 
 
 
We will participate in the 18th. National Model A Ford 
Clubs of Australia Convention, April 8-13, in Perth.  
From the 13th to the 19th we will tour with the Model 
A Restorer’s Club of Western Australia, throughout 
the western region of Australia. 
 
April 19 we load the cars, in Perth, for the trip back 
to the States.  The tour folks will fly to Sydney on the 
20th and home to the USA, on the 21st of April. We 
will be driving about 2200+ miles on this tour. 
Some though will be staying another week or so to 
visit New Zealand, and other countries before 
returning. 
 
G’day mates. 

 
 
 

San Antonio Winery— 
The No Model A’s Model A Tour 

                                               By Glenn Johnson 
 

On Sunday morning, February 21, it was raining hard 
at our house so Sharon and I decided to leave the 
Model A in the garage and take the Toyota on the 
tour.  We arrived at Coco’s, the starting place, to find 
many familiar faces but no Model A’s.  The 
weatherman predicted rain for the day and we 
Californians certainly wouldn’t want to get our Model 
A’s wet.  They might turn into Austin Bantams.  Our 
five cars, mostly Toyota and Honda, tour left on 
schedule but only four cars arrived at the winery.  
With no Model A’s to follow, Merle McClellan missed 
the off ramp and continued on.  By the time he 
realized his mistake he was almost to Griffith Park.  
He soon found his way to the winery.  We met our 
guide and all went on a very informative tour of the 
winery operation.  Among other facts, we learned that 
the main difference between cheap wine and 
expensive wine is the label and the wine makers 
marketing strategy.  With wine you don’t necessarily 
get what you pay for.  We had an excellent lunch in 
the winery’s dining room and then went our separate 
ways.  Some to side trips at Olvera Street and Union 
Station and some onward to home.  Thanks Don 
Miller for a good trip. 
 



Minutes from the February 12, 2004 
 
OCMAFCA General Meeting  
 
    
The meeting was called to order @ 7:40 p.m. by 
President Mel Collings, with 72 people in 
attendance.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Lew Lewis. 
Greeter Jon Heiland introduced Jerry & Marilyn 
Freeze from Long Beach, Richard & Kitty 
Flackenbush, Karen & Jeremy Gaynor and 
Roberta Blackwood.  
Sunshine & Sorrow:  Jeanne Parrish announced 
that Donna Dewey (Dick Dewey’s wife) passed 
away.  Mel Gross is undergoing chemotherapy - a 
card was sent around for everyone to sign.  A card 
from Don Thomas was read thanking the club for 
the card and flowers when his wife Mary passed 
away.  George Howells of the Diamond Treads 
passed away. 
Mel gave a review of the Board meeting.   
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The minutes were approved as they appeared in 
the Distributor.   
Treasurer’s Report: Ginger Endy announced that 
the treasurer’s report was available for review at 
the front.  Ginger also announced that she has a 
list of people whose dues are not paid, so please 
check with her at the break if you think you have 
not paid. 
Activities Report: Upcoming activities are listed in 
the Distributor.  Don Miller announced that there 
were sign-up sheets at the front for upcoming 
tours.  Sharon Johnson announced there would be 
a potluck at their house on February 21st for those 
people going to the Nationals in Portland. 
Technical Report: Jean McMillan reminded 
everyone about the transmission seminar to be 
held at Tom Endy’s home on 2/14.  Tom invited 
the ladies.  Donuts & coffee in the morning and a 
buffet lunch will be provided.  Jeanne also 
reminded everyone that she is looking for people 
to do some seminars. 
Editor Report:  Pete Hyland asked that articles, 
photos and comments be to him by 3/2 for the 
March Distributor. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Special Events report: Peggy thanked everyone 
that has already signed up to help at the Pancake 
Breakfast on Sunday, March 28th, and asked for 
more people to sign up at tonight’s meeting. 
ACCC Report: none. 
The Hard Luck Trophy: Bob Ferrazzi won for his 
3-wheeled car.  John Knox made a motion, 2nd by 
Terry Collings, to UPS the trophy to Bob.   
Car of the Month: Bill Schreiber’s 1928 Roadster 
Pickup. 
Merchandising Report: Colleen Schmidt 
announced the t-shirts for the Pancake Breakfast 
would be on sale during the break.  The price will 
be $10 at the February and March meetings, $12 at 
the Pancake Breakfast.  One t-shirt was donated to 
the raffle. 
Refreshments: Chris Foster thanked Dorothy 
Knox and Bev Marsh for furnishing refreshments 
for the night. 
Monthly Program: Sepia toned pictures that Glenn 
Johnson took and framed were put out for 
everyone to view during the break. 
Raffle: Raffle held by John Graves and Richard 
Parrish. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:24 p.m.  The next 
meeting is March 11, 2004. 
 
Submitted by Bea Kalinowski, Secretary 
 



BITS & PIECES 
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Change of address: 
Dick Dewey 
Imperial Park 
12315 Burgess Avenue, 
Whittier, CA 90604 
Ph. (562) 777-7736 
 
Larry & Jill McDonald 
3877 N. Shasta Loop 
Eugene, OR 97405 
Ph. (541) 461-1781 
 
NEW MEMBER 
Welcome 
Benjamin (Ben) & Jennifer May 
123 Calle Amistad #12101 
San Clemente, CA 92673 
Ph. (949) 369-9875 
E-mail: mayboyz@sbcglobal.net   
1929 60-B Fordor Leather Back 
1930 50-B Sport Coupe 
 
 
 
FORD FUN DAY 
 
This year’s Fun Day will be held at the Santa Fe Dam 
Park on Sun., May 2nd. The Santa Anita A’s is hosting 
the event. This year will be unique because the lunch 
will be catered and will be free! The So. Calif. Region 
wants to provide the lunch due to the success of the 
Oct. meet in Temecula. (I, Again, want to thank all 
the wonderful helpers I had!) Everyone is invited, but 
there will probably be a $5 per person deposit. This 
will be refunded the day of the event. Hopefully, this 
will ensure us getting an accurate count for the free 
lunches to be served. 
We also NEED SOMEONE TO HANDLE 
THE GYMKHANA EVENT FOR OUR CLUB! 
This is a good opportunity for some of you to help, 
especially those of you who were unable to attend the 
“Rally in the Valley.”  Think about it! 
 Bev Marsh (714) 373-9769 
 
      
      
      
      

   
   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    Transmission Seminar Feb. 14 Is A Hit 
                                                      By John Knox 
 
Almost 50 people from OCMAFC and Harbor 
MARC attend the seminar at Tom Endy’s house. The 
display depicting the evolution of the Model A 
transmission parts was very helpful. The building of a 
transmission housing for Tom’s gift to the Pancake 
Breakfast was informative and is appreciated. 
 
There were several live demonstrations of analyzing 
and rebuilding overdrives, especially the tearing down 
of Ron Regan’s (of the Harbor  MARC club)  Borg 
Warner overdrive.  
 
We also gathered to see how Tom and Richard 
Parish are in the process of doing personal 
modifications of their new Mullin’s trailer replicas, 
which they plan to take to Oregon. 
 
Also much appreciated were the wonderful, plentiful 
morning doughnuts and coffee, along with a splendid 
table of sandwich makings and scrumptious desserts 
provided by and donated by Lynn Neal.  
 
Thank you Tom and Lynn   
      
      
      CAR OF THE MONTH 
 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 

Bill and Marilyn Schreiber’s 1928 76a  
Roadster pickup was 7 years in the restoration 
process.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Following Article is courtesy of “The Restorer” Jan/Feb 1969 
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The Knox Installation 
                        By Glenn Johnson 
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John Knox, Glenn Johnson & Dick Riha 
Hard at work! 

 
About a week ago, John Knox finally received his 
long awaited engine from Taylor Engine 
Company.  It’s a Model B Engine with oil pressure 
and several other internal modifications that 
should make it a powerful and very durable engine 
for touring.  On Monday, February 23 I spent a 
few hours helping John install the rear motor 
mounts in the chassis. We made sure he had all the 
bolts and other things needed to bolt the bell 
housing and transmission to the engine.  When we 
thought we were almost done for the day we 
noticed a small crack in one of the new clutch 
fingers.  We unbolted the clutch from the flywheel, 
took it back to Taylor and had it welded.  The next 
day I met Dick Riha at John’s house and the three 
of us spent the morning mounting the clutch, bell 
housing and transmission to the engine and then 
lifted the whole assembly into the chassis.  Once 
all the bolts were tight we all retired to the kitchen 
for some of Dorothy’s wonderful sandwiches.  
With some work and a little luck, John should 
have it running pretty soon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      Still working hard!!!! 
 
 
 

         Pancake Breakfast Raffle 
 
We need donations for the Breakfast-the more the 
merrier.  If you have a donation to make please 
bring it to the club meeting on March 11th. Should 
you have questions please call Pete or Trish Cruz 
at (714) 282-8476. Also, please see the article on 
page 9 of the February 2004 “Distributor”-non car 
related item are desired as well. 
 
 
            
             A TOUCH OF HISTORY 
 

 
 
                 Recognize this building? 
 
It was found on the FORD MOTOR COMPANY  
website and is identified as “The original 
converted wagon factory site.”  
 
 
 
 
 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                        “Stepping Out” in 1929 
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CAR BARN SPECIALS 
Member ads will run two months unless renewed. Non 
member ads will run one month unless renewed. All ads 
must be submitted in writing to: prhyland @att.net or 

OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

Answer next 
month 

 

 
 
1931 Ford Cabriolet 68B 
Dual side mounts, balanced crank, 354 rear end, 
LeBaron Bonney interior & top. Bronson Yellow. 
Older full body off restoration. $23,000. 
Ph.  R. Larson   (626) 355-4023 
 
6 Volt Items---Plus 
Coils (used) $5.00 each. B\W solenoids $ 50. ea 
Model A head Standard—Best offer 
New valves & pistons   Best offer 
Used 19” 4.75/500 tire “Goodyear”--full tread 
but sidewall checking  $15.00 
Ph. John Knox (562) 697-2545 
 
 
Air Compressor 
Nearly new (less than 1-year) Ingersol-Rand 
vertical, 80 gallon, 2 stage cast iron twin cylinder 
compressor 175 psi max. 15.8 cfm@90 psi. 5 hp 
running, 11.8 peak hp, 230-volt single phase. 
Model# TS5N5R. New with tax-$1266.00 
Will sell for $850.00 
Ph. Pieter Dwinger  (714) 322-1437 
 
 
78-RPM records.  All classical 40-50-album 
books with history of each composer and several 
records in each book. Unique historical 
collection.   Best offer 
Ph. Glenn Johnson  (714) 528-0891 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For Sale 
1930 Coupe, “Creamy Yellow” with brown trim. 
New tires, new 12-volt battery, halogen lights, 
seat belts, new coil.   $9,000.00 
Ph. Bobbie Blackwood  (949) 859-1803 
 
 For Sale   
RESTORER MAGAZINES 
We now are offering for sale back issues of “The 
Restorer” to those members who are looking to 
complete their collections  
Ph: Dick Smith,  (949) 770-6847 
 
 

      Guess   
     Whose 
     Plate?   
 
 
 
 
 
 
           

 

For more buying and selling, 

Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
          www.mafca.com/classifieds.html 

 
A Buying and Selling Offer FYI 
“Place a first-time ad for your classic car or parts 
on insiderslist.com at no cost and receive a bonus 
free ad insertion in Insiders’ List’s “Classic Car 
Bulletin” that goes out weekly to 25,000 
enthusiasts. Visit us at: www.InsidersList.com” 
Info: Paul @ info@insiderslist.com 
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                  MORE 
      CAR BARN SPECIALS                    
 
 
 
 
1929 Roadster Pickup 
All the hard work is done. It has: 
Hydraulic Brakes, ’56 Chevy Steering box, Mallory 
Ignition, new battery, new low profile tires on  
16 inch Kelsey wheels, fresh engine, sealed water 
Pump, new radiator, under carriage completely 
 painted, doors need to be finished-striker plates, 
 etc, speedometer needs overhaul, no rust,  
stainless running boards, steel front fenders,  
Fiberglass rear fenders, no top or bows, extra 
 parts and manuals. 
Runs Great!   
Can be seen at Corona Airport (Stored there) 
 
$9500.00 O.B.O. 
Phil Friar 
Tel Number: (909) 734-2844 Home (leave 
message)       
 (714) 898-2844 Work  ( 8:30-4:30 Mon 
                                     through Fri) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MONTHLY REFRESHMENTS  
 

NEEDED –Only goodies to eat are needed, 
either healthy ones or the fun ones. Drinks are 

provided.  
Please contact Chris Foster at 562-987-2225 and volunteer 

 
 
Chris is in need of volunteers for April and May to 
provide the “goodies.” Please call her and arrange to 
help. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Poker Run Story 

                 By Glenn Johnson 
The Poker run is now only a distant memory, but in 
order to keep our club records complete I was asked 
to write a short story about it so…….here goes! 
 
Once upon a time there was a handsome and well-
dressed young (?) cowboy who loved his Model A’s 
almost as much as he loved his horse.  One fine 
sunny day he invited all of his friends to go on a 
poker run out in the Wild West.  Many happy people 
arrived at the starting place in twenty-six Model A’s 
along with a few modern cars.  Donuts were eaten, 
juices were drunk and instructions were handed out.  
Then everyone got into their cars and one by one 
struck out on their own to see some of what remains 
of Orange County’s Old West.  Along their way, they 
stopped at checkpoints and picked up envelopes with 
playing cards inside.  Their journey ended at the Rose 
Canyon Cantina where they all ate Mexican food, 
drank beer, wine and margaritas and opened the 
envelopes to determine the four best poker hands.  
The winners became rich and happy.  After lunch 
everyone except BOB FERAZZI had an uneventful 
trip back to their ranches and they lived happily ever 
after. 
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• Deadline for next  
Distributor is April 1, 2004 

Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org   

Or 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 
 

General Meeting 
[Second Thursday of every month] 
March 11, 7:30 P.M. 
(Board meeting at 6:00 PM 
In adjoining meeting room) 

 

CHOC Hospital Complex 
455 South Main St. Orange CA 

 

From Main Street, turn east onto Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room 
accessed from parking structure.  
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